Kahler Glen Community Association 
Board Meeting Minutes – 20 January 2014 at 9 a.m. PST

Via Google Hangout KGCA-B 

The meeting was called to order at 9:07 a.m. by President Michael Wandell.

Other board members present were:  Carol Pierce, Dave Thorbeck, Nancy Miller, Dave Reynolds, and John Greiner.  
Also present were: Linda Wandell, Bill Miller.

Mike Wandell noted the presence of a quorum.

Nancy moved that the minutes from the last regular meeting, December 14, 2013, and the special meeting on January 2, 2014, be approved as distributed.  Carol P seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

Communications:  Carol Pierce reported. 

1. The Board has received a letter of inquiry from the potential purchaser regarding Quinn’s lot, inquiring about utility hookups and other matters of concern regarding a feasibility plan for the lot.

Kathryn DeMeritt joined the meeting.

Mike has not responded to last month’s communication re Quinn’s lot.  Carol will respond.  
Dave Thorbeck moved that Board policy be that all home lots, excluding the six ‘new’ lots on the Front Nine, have sewer and water services available to the lot and the Board will consider the connection fees as having been paid.  Motion passed unanimously.
John Bennett telephoned Carol P re connection to the meeting.

2. The process of drafting the new covenants and bylaws is ongoing:  Carol received covenants for a West-side HOA from Gary Ackermann to use as a model for our new covenants.  Nancy has commented on Carol’s draft of new covenants.  Mike urged that the drafts contain secure wording regarding paying off financial obligations, the right to go after liens, delinquent fees and foreclosures, and other financial matters.  Drafts should go to Gary Ackermann as soon as completed.
Treasurer’s Report:  Dave Reynolds reported.
1. He sent a warning letter to the next owner on the delinquency list; this person has been on the list before; the next step will be a lien.

2. A bill for septic pumping has been received, which should be the last for last year.  This category will be over budget.

3. There were also payments for fire hydrant maintenance and repair of a domestic water pump on the Back Nine.

4. The reserves expenditure for the road system project to the well-head and its control, and the hydrant risers, are now charged to 9900 expense account, as they could not be booked separately from the p&l.  The bottom line of the p&l and the net income line will be impacted, which will have to be explained and offset.  Mike inquired whether this matter was connected to the issue of differences between previous p&l statements and income tax statements on the part of the Resort; Dave responded that the reporting differences were a separate issue related to timing of accounts receivable.  The current issue is related to the fact that reserves projects are really deferred expenses for which funds have already been collected and set aside.  Thus, they must be shown on the p&l without offsetting revenue.  This is the first year that we have had to do so.
5. The $46,000 transition agreement payment has been paid.

6. The liens are in good standing.  Discussion followed concerning the expense of renewing the lien on a specific property, contrasted with our position in third place and the likelihood of collection:  Dave will inquire about this with the attorney, and act accordingly.

John Bennett joined the meeting.

Infrastructure:  John Greiner reported.
1. The potential buyer of the Quinn lot does not have a copy of the covenants.  Carol P reported that she has communicated with him directly, and she has sent him the link by e-mail.

2. Randy Pelton still has not verified the location of the final septic field.  Mike Britt and Gary Marks were suggested as alternate sources of information.

Old Business:

Plan B:  Mike reported on the disappointing withdrawal of Mutual of Omaha from the loan process especially when it seems based on the misapprehension that the HOA would be running the golf course business.  He reported on the encouraging interest in the situation shown by Legacy Funding, a private equity group.

· Concern was described that the appraisal may be an issue, because it was ordered by the seller, because of internal inaccuracies, and because of the approach to value taken by the appraiser.  Mike said that KGCA is willing to order a new appraisal if needed.  

· Mike mentioned the letter received from Larry Olson; several members of the board had not received the forwarded copy; it will be forwarded again.  Concern was raised over the one week time limit, and over the statement that a special meeting would be called to replace the KGCA Board.  A special meeting would also be required to extend the March 1 sunset of the authorization to deal to purchase the land from the Resort.  

· Nancy raised the concern that such a move would be the prelude to extended litigation within the community.

· In response to Carol’s question, Mike answered that the Legacy banker seems optimistic that the deal could be reached within one month.

· Dave R remarked that a significantly altered sales arrangement would require a new meeting.

· Nancy noted the overwhelming vote of both meetings, 100% of investors and nearly the same of HOA members, to pursue and complete the sale.

· Mike listed the following options:

1. No longer pursue the deal,
2. Go ahead with Legacy Funding (Mike noted that he will go ahead using the current PSA (Purchase and Sale agreement), but will not renegotiate the PSA; also Tom G provided the names of three other possible lenders),
3. More creative financing through the community, thus lowering the amount of loan required,
4. The Resort’s suggestion: some component of special assessment, some or all of the total,
5. Ask Legacy how much they are willing to loan, and come back to the community for ideas on funding any remainder.

· Mike pointed out that waiting until the next meeting, Feb 8, would still allow a meeting notice to be sent out within the required timeline for meetings.

· Bill Miller was recognized by the Chair; he suggested an alternative dating possibility.  Mike W commented that there is a provision in the transition agreement that the Resort agreed that the deadline could be extended “for a reasonable time” if necessary.  Sixty days had been contemplated as that time, but was not specified in the agreement.
· Linda Wandell was recognized by the Chair; she described the need for a ‘let’s get this done’ attitude.  Her professional experience is that it is common to amend PSAs in the mutual interests of the parties.

· Mike W said that the timing seems appropriate, since the Feb 8 meeting would still allow timely announcement of a special meeting.  Nancy asked if a membership vote by mail was allowed; Carol P answered that it was not prohibited.
John Bennett’s microphone was not operational.  John B called Mike W by telephone and addressed the meeting by telephone.  John B said that time is of the essence, that there are ongoing talks about the configuration of the Resort if it returned to the deed of trust holder, that the financial situation of the Resort is acute.  Mike W asked about the money paid to the Resort as part of the transition; John B said that the matter would be discussed at a Feb 15 annual meeting of investors, which will be announced soon.

Carol P’s connection dropped out.

Linda Wandell was recognized by the Chair; she inquired about the Resort’s approach to negotiations.

Mike W suggested a Feb 8 meeting, and that we send out notice of plans and options, and explore other options between then and now.  He expressed his belief that this was a good deal.

Dave Thorbeck moved that we call a Board meeting Feb 8, 2014, at 9 a.m. and a Town Hall meeting Feb 8, 2014, at 10 a.m., and that a plan of action be put forth at that meeting, based on Plan B, and that we ask the Resort to present its plan for going forward at that meeting, and that the Resort’s plan be delivered to the KGCA Board at least three days before the scheduled meeting.  John Greiner seconded the motion.
Comment was made that it would have to be a physical meeting, at Kahler Glen.  Some provision could be made for electronic attendance, but that the bandwidth issues were such that few could be accommodated, and any remotely located Board members would have priority.  Mike W stated that there would be no voting at the Feb 8 Town Hall meeting.  Dave T said that proxies could be gathered then.  John B stated that the Resort’s plans would not be available on Feb. 15.   Mike W asked that the Resort contribute to the Feb 8 meeting.  

Mike W commented that the community would have to be informed and given an introduction to the current difficulties.  He will write an explanation for the newsletter to the community.
John Bennett emphasized the financial difficulties of the Resort.  Mike W asked for specifics in light of the seasonal closure of the Resort and the KGCA’s assumption of community responsibilities.  John specified expenses for taxes and for interest on lands in the watershed.  Mike W asked directly, “Will the Resort default before March 1?”  John B said not before, but that a 60-day extension would not work out.
Carol P’s connection to the meeting resumed.

Motion to call a Board meeting Feb. 8, 2014, at 9 a.m. and a Town Hall meeting Feb. 8, 2014, at 10 a.m. passed unanimously.

Mike Wandell said that he would write a communication for the newsletter, and will communicate with Larry Olson regarding our plans.

Dave Reynolds moved that the meeting be adjourned.  John Greiner seconded.  Passed unanimously.  The meeting was adjourned at 11:10 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Nancy Miller, Secretary

Kahler Glen Community Association Board

